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I am sad to begin this column with the announcement of the death of Susan Lenes, wife of Pete Lenes.  Susan lost her battle with dementia on August 16th, after battling the disease with strength until the end.  Susan leaves Pete, their twin sons, and granddaughter with many fond memories of their time together.  She was known for her smile, sense of humor, and neighborliness, and she never met a stranger.  Susan was always ready for a little mischief and leaves her family and friends with a desire to continue her hopes and aspirations.  Pete wrote me: “As most of you are aware, Susan passed away after a gallant fight with dementia.  I loved her and will miss her.  She will be missed by my family and all of her friends and acquaintances.  I thank everyone for all their shared thoughts on her passing.”   
Classmates continue to depart the Virginia suburbs of Washington, DC, for the more relaxed life and golf courses of Wallace, North Carolina.  Barry Kane described the photo of him and Bettymarie, Bob and Lois Acker, and Kathleen and Ted White as a class dinner at the River Landing clubhouse welcoming the Ackers to Wallace.  Walt and Kathy McDougall were absent due to another commitment.
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69: Barry & Bettymarie Kane, Bob & Lois Acker and Ted & Kathleen White in Wallace, NC
Ted and Kathleen White had their two youngest grandchildren with them for a week this summer. Liam (10) and Kara (7) are the children of their middle son John, whose family lives in Broadview Heights, Ohio.  John works in the IT industry writing code and is in a management position for a large trucking company tracking their supply chain.  Oldest son Matt retired from the Coast Guard after twenty years and works for Progressive Insurance in Cleveland, which allowed their three daughters to graduate from the same high school in Avon Lake, Ohio.  All three girls have graduated college.  Oldest Lauren has a management position with a local grocery store chain; Anna is studying for her Masters at George Washington University with completion next June; youngest daughter Carrie graduated from Ohio State University in May.  Matt’s wife Carol is involved in a Tennis League and keeps track of the comings and goings of three adult daughters who remain at home.  Youngest son Michael utilizes his Marine Corps training and works in private aviation. He is a Senior Aviation Technician for the company’s jet fleet based out of Dulles, and he is single.
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69: Ted & Kathleen White with grandchildren
While on the subject of golf, Barry Kane shot a hole-in-one in mid-July on the Landing Course at the River Landing Country Club.  It was his second hole-in-one.  The photo shows a proud Barry holding the flag from the hole and the ball he used. 
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69: Barry Kane shots second lifetime hole-in-one at River Landing Country Club
Mention was made in the last Class Notes column that George and Gayle Bond were relocating from New Orleans to Kentucky.  George sent the following now that he is in place.  “I just realized what I miss not being in New Orleans; seeing Coast Guard helicopters flying overhead.  They were a common sight flying patrols on the Mississippi.  With no river close by us, no Coast Guard helicopters!”
On August 11th, Mike Billingsley presented his wings to granddaughter 1st Lt Kaitlyn Brickey, USMC, at Naval Training Command Pensacola.  Kaitlyn is now stationed at Camp Pendleton for transition to the UH-1Y.  As shown in the photo, Mike and Judy are very proud grandparents!
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69: Mike & Judy Billingsley with newly-winged granddaughter, 
                                 1st Lt Kaitlyn Brickey, USMC
Rob and Whitney Henry returned in July from a family trip to Madrid and Salamanca and a cruise on the Douro River to Porto with a return flight home from Lisbon.  Rob’s telling: “The Douro River is unlike most other European rivers that we have cruised, more primitive until you get close to Porto. Our vessel drew less than three feet of water and was specifically designed for the Douro; no travel at night due to the shallow and narrow river.  The grandkids had a lot of company to keep them entertained and the adults were treated to great Portuguese food and wine, including lots of Port.  Whitney and I will shortly be flying to Seattle for a wedding, and although we will miss John and Anne Curtis, we have plans to meet Jane Snyder for lunch in Edmonton.”
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69: Bob & Whitney Henry and family on Douro River cruise in Portugal
Jim Doherty sent a note when the Alumni Association announced the death of Roy Casto ’70.  “Sad to receive word of the death of Roy.  Roy served his first tour with me in 1970-1971 on-board the Cutter Madrona, homeported in Portsmouth, Virginia.  We lost touch when I transferred, and the next time we saw each other, and the last time, we were both Captains in Coast Guard Headquarters more than twenty years later.  He died too young.  Patti and I are well, still in Silver Spring.  I retired from a second career (consulting) in 2020. In 2021, Patti’s Mom was widowed for a second time; she is the last of our ‘greatest generation’ and today is 95 years young. However, she needs full time memory care; when her husband passed, we moved her from their retirement community in Texas to one near us.”
Dan Carney passed along an unusual coincidence that he thought worthwhile to share.  “In August I went to a grocery store with a deli that makes sandwiches to go. I was wearing a Coast Guard shirt. The guy making my sandwich had been in the Coast Guard. He told me he was on a buoy tender where Jim Hull was the commanding officer.  He said he saw Jim on TV years later and Jim was an Admiral.  He said ‘knowing Mr. Hull I wasn’t surprised that he made Admiral.’”
Jerry Hale was in the vicinity of Pinehurst, North Carolina, visiting family and contacted Stu White to meet for lunch.  Stu tells the rest.  “We met at Pinehurst Resort & Country Club at The Deuce Restaurant, named for Donald Ross' famed Pinehurst No. 2 course.  It was not a short lunch as there was lots of talk covering the past 58 years. What had been forgotten was how many times our paths had crossed both at the Academy and Headquarters’ tours.  A short walk around the Resort side of the facility and then through the Country Club side.  It was great to see Jerry and we are both looking forward to Homecoming next year.”  Stu sent a photo documenting the visit at the Payne Stewart Statue.
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69: Jerry Hale and Stu White with Payne Stewart at the 
Pinehurst Resort & Country Club
In an e-mail communication with Paul Pluta ’67, I asked him when the Boys of Spring would be returning to baseballs’ spring training.  The June columns of the ’69 Class Notes of The Bulletin have had a hole since COVID hit the scene in 2020.  Paul’s response: “Time is overtaking some of the great experiences that we have had during our time in (and out) of the Coast Guard.  Regrettably, the Boys of Spring have retired. Several members have become care givers to their spouses; others are hobbled by worsening illnesses.  Two have died.  Like The Gents, we had a good run and still have lots of great memories.”  For the record, Greg Shaw is the only plank owner and participant of the annual event who has attended all twenty-three trips since 1997.

The following was the lead-off paragraph for my June 2020 column. “For the last twenty-three years, the ’69 June Class Notes column has led with almost the same opening sentence, and no one has every commented.  Similar to the previous twenty-two June columns, the June 2019 leadoff sentence read: Greg Shaw celebrated the end of winter and the arrival of spring this year with the Twenty Third Annual Spring Training Baseball Trip.  The paragraph ended: Greg is the only plank owner of the annual event who has attended all twenty-three trips since 1997.  Due to the unprecedented times in which we live, the lead off for the June 2020 column has changed.”  Great job, Greg.  Thanks.

Bob Illman contacted me and asked for information for Pete Lenes, as Bob and Randy Squires were on the CGC Winona out of the Academy and Bob wanted to stop in Gulfport and visit Pete on an ongoing road trip.  “I spoke with Pete and we will be getting together as we pass through the area.  Sally and I are on a swing through the East visiting our daughters and their families.  First stop is Columbia, Tennessee, and then Gulfport, Mississippi.  Our two sons remain on the West Coast; one is a federal judge in Humboldt County, California, where we live with him and his family in the redwoods.  Our other son lives in Escondido near San Diego and is principal of a Christian school.  I enjoy retirement and I am mentoring a young pastor in our town.  That plus visiting the thirteen grandchildren keeps Sally and me busy.”
Question of the Column: Name the twelve Summer Ensigns from the Class of 1965 who guided us through our Swab Summer and oversaw the Class of 1967 as ‘67 introduced us to the joys of the Coast Guard Academy.  If you name all twelve correctly, our former Academy Superintendent Rube Olsen has again offered a week’s stay in the original wing of Chase Hall.  For every one ensign that you incorrectly name, an extra day will be added to your one week stay.
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